PRESS RELEASE

SUBJECT:
COASTAL SLOPES - PLANNING POLICY

The Executive Council has approved the Coastal Slopes - Planning Policy.  The guidelines contained in the policy are the Government’s response to the issue of slope instability. This policy recognises that these coastal slopes are of value to Anguilla.  However, these slopes are also particularly sensitive to development.  

The need for such a policy became apparent after the island was ravaged by Hurricanes Jose and Lenny in 1999.  Both hurricanes resulted in 6½ miles of the island’s northern coastline experiencing widespread slope instability and failure.  In addition the island is also in an earthquake prone zone.  It is recognised that failure to provide adequately for such natural disasters can result in damage to: buildings and property; surrounding infrastructure including access roads; and our natural environment.  Landslides and similar catastrophic events on coastal slopes can also result in serious injury and loss of life.

In a report by Halcrow Transportation Infrastructure and Commissioned by the Government of Anguilla following Jose and Lenny in 1999, a number of slopes were identified as being vulnerable.  These areas include:

Roaches Hill – Where the cliffs at the southern end next to the desalination plant are exhibiting cliff recession due to wave attack at the base of the cliff; 

Katouche – Where the 300 metres of cliff suffers from debris falls in the 45o vegetated slopes and rock falls and undercutting from wave attack at the lower sections; 

West End - Where it is estimated that cliffs are receding at a rate of 13-26 inches per year; among others.

The policy therefore seeks to regulate development on unstable or potentially unstable coastal slopes. It is intended to safeguard against unsuitable built development on all coastal slopes.  Where slopes are unstable or has the potential to be unstable the applicant must commission a geotechnical survey.  Where built development is to take place in these areas, there are guidelines on the location of the foot print of the building and the cisterns; the excavation of material from the site and tipping of surfaces material on site or vicinity; the run off of surface water; the clearing of vegetation; and replanting of destroyed vegetation.

The guidelines provided in the policy provide a clear presumption against built development on all coastal slopes where landslides have been identified.  The policy guide also outlines and provides guidance for development on coastal slopes in areas where the land is unstable or has the potential to be unstable.

The general public can access copies of the policy from the Dept. of Physical Planning’s website at: http://gov.ai/planning/index2.htm. The policies will also be published in the Government of Anguilla’s Official Gazette.  Copies of the Gazette are usually available for purchase at the office of the House of Assembly in the Court House Building. Copies will also be placed in the library and the post office.
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